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October 8, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Collective Bargaining Agreement between King County and International Federation of Professional & Technical Engineers, Local 17 (Court Reporters - Superior Court) for the period of January 1, 2003 through December 31, 2003.  This agreement is for wages only.  (Non-wage working conditions are covered by a collective bargaining agreement between the Superior Court and Local 17.)  This agreement covers 39 employees in the Superior Court.

King County’s Court Reporters provide a service mandated by statute and critical to the efficient operations of the Superior Court.  King County has enjoyed excellent labor relations with

Local 17 for many years.

This contract provides for standard King County cost of living increases agreed to with other labor organizations.  Those increases are based on 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September; provided, however, that the amount produced by application of the foregoing shall not be less than 2% nor greater than 6%.

The wage settlement for this contract includes significant changes in the wage structure for the Court Reporters.  The changes are intended to address, over time, the fact that the Reporters’ wages have fallen significantly (approximately 8%) below the local market range prescribed in Council Motion No. 10262.  Those changes include moving the Reporter classification from a single wage (i.e., no range with steps) onto a ten-step range.  To mitigate and off-set the cost of this change, all current Court Reporters are placed at Step 7 of the range, and all new hires will be placed at Step 1.  This wage structure will allow King County to provide wage increases for current employees (approximately 2.5% annually for a maximum of 3 years), while providing cost savings for King County on newly hired Court Reporters.

Additionally, this contract includes a new incentive, in the form of a five percent premium, for King County Court Reporters that become certified to perform real time reporting.  Real time reporting is a service that will greatly increase the efficiency of court reporting operations and the premium contained in this contract is consistent with the practice in other local jurisdictions.  The Superior Court is funding this premium from its own budget.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  The agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Richard Hayes, Acting Labor Relations Manager, 

at (206) 296-8554, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Mike Alvine, Lead Staff, LOT Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, DES


Richard Hayes, Acting Labor Relations Manager, DES

